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Retiree Spotlight: Officer Chris Talar

In this edition of “Retiree Spotlights,” we’re
proud to introduce Officer Chris Talar (#132),
who served the Lawrence Township Police
Department (LTPD) from 1973 to 1990.
Born in Trenton, NJ, Officer Talar moved to
Lawrence at age 7. After graduating from
Lawrence High School, he joined the U.S. Navy
and later served with the New Jersey National
Guard. His career in public safety began as a
Corrections Officer at Trenton State Prison,
followed by a role as a Police Officer at
Trenton State College (now The College of
New Jersey), where he advanced to
Sergeant/Shift Supervisor before joining
LTPD.
At LTPD, Officer Talar worked as a Patrol
Officer and undercover with an anti-narcotics
task force. A certified EMT, he took the
initiative to earn this qualification, leading
him to deliver two babies and perform several
successful CPR saves, including on an infant.
After retiring, he worked as a Private
Investigator for over 15 years, solving over
3,500 cases, including a murder in Trenton
and a pipeline explosion/arson case.
Now living in Florida with his wife, Margaret
“Peggy” Klockner, Officer Talar cherishes the
camaraderie of his LTPD days and stays
connected with former colleagues. He
remains proud of his legacy as a police officer
in his hometown.
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Lawrence Township Celebrates the Grand Opening of Hero Dog Park

Lawrence Township is thrilled to announce the grand opening of Hero Dog
Park, a fantastic new space for our community and their furry friends. Located
within Hamnett Park, this addition provides a safe and fun environment for
dogs of all sizes, with separate areas for large and small dogs. The park's new
amenities are the result of a significant $500,000 renovation project, with half
of the budget—$250,000—dedicated to the dog park's construction.

Hero Dog Park features new fencing, landscaping, shade structures, benches,
and dog park equipment, ensuring a welcoming space for both pets and their
owners. The remaining budget was invested in passive recreational
improvements throughout Hamnett Park, including a new perimeter walking
path, enhanced lighting, electrical and water services, a patio seating area, and
additional landscaping.
Mayor Patricia Hendricks Farmer expressed her excitement about the new
amenities, stating, "The dog park will provide a safe, enclosed area for pets to
run and play, while the other upgrades create more opportunities for walking,
relaxing, and enjoying nature."

This project was made possible through the collaborative efforts of Nancy
Bergen, Superintendent of Recreation, and the Lawrence Township Recreation
Department, Mayor Farmer, the Township Council, Municipal Manager Kevin
Nerwinski, Township Engineers Jim Parvesse and Brenda Kraemer, and the
Public Works Department. Lawrence Township is also expecting a $125,000
grant from the Mercer at Play program to help offset the costs.

Come join us at Hero Dog Park and start creating pawsitive memories with your
four-legged friends!








